
ROTARY CLUB OF RAYNE 

MINUTES 

OCTOBER 3, 2019 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Steve Bandy with prayer and The Pledge of 

Allegiance. 

Fran Bihm moved to dispense with the reading of the minutes of September 26, 2019.  The 

motion was seconded by DeBorah Smith and carried. 

President Bandy asked Cynthia Oliver, Chairman of the Publication Image Committee to explain 

the newest process of checking-in on Facebook to make the public more aware of our club. 

President Bandy reported that he received an email from Frank Bradshaw asking if there are 

any other Rotary Clubs or Rotarians in Lafayette area that would like to donate free office space 

for the District Office. 

President Bandy read a thank you note from the Disaster Aid USA thanking our club for 

adopting a tent for the Bahamas. 

President Bandy also received an email from District 6200 announcing their launch of a new 

Facebook page. 

President Bandy reported that the Nominating Committee has selected Rotarian Tim McNabb 

from Rotary Club of Downtown Houma as their nominee for District Governor Nominee 

Designate.   

Cynthia Oliver went through the highlighted changes of the bylaws with the membership.  Abby 

Guidry made a motion to accept the bylaws as circulated.  The motion was seconded by Jimmy 

Fontenot and carried. 

Jimmy Fontenot made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Troy 

Kibodeaux and carried.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


